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Motions for World Boxing 
Statute Changes 

Date: 3rd November 2024,  Location: Colorado, USA 
 
 

As part of the ongoing growth and maturity of World Boxing, the Statutes of the organisation 
needs to evolve and develop as well.  The Statutes require some changes since the Inaugural 
Congress in 2023 when they were initially approved.  These changes take time and the 
Executive Board of World Boxing proposes that the World Boxing Congress approve the 
following motions.  
 

Motion 1: One Country, One Vote Policy 
 
Motion: 
Be it hereby resolved that the voting structure of World Boxing shall be amended to 
implement a “One Country, One Vote” policy.  All forms of tiered or weighted voting shall be 
removed from the Statutes. Each National Federation shall be entitled to a single, equal vote 
on all matters that come before the Congress for consideration.  
 

Motion 2: Annual Congresses 
 
Motion: 
World Boxing shall amend its Statutes to require that the Congress be convened annually to 
ensure financial good governance of the organisation. This change shall replace the current 
practice, ensuring that regular annual meetings are held to review the organisation’s 
progress, address key issues, and promote transparent governance. 
 

Motion 3: Reallocation of Powers from Congress to the 
World Boxing Executive Board 
 
Motion: 
That the detailed and precise wording in the World Boxing Statutes be amended to 
reallocate certain powers from the Congress to the Executive Board in order to finalise the 
document before 18th December 2024.   This change shall grant the Executive Board the 
specific authority to make decisions on behalf of the organisation, solely on the drafting and 
wording of the Statutes in line with the principles and values held by the Congress.  
 


